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BOMBING WEST TEXAS - Many area residents witnessed huge B-52 and FB-111 bombers flying low between 
Floydada and Matador last week. They were part of the Strategic Air Command and glided slowly in from the 
south east below radar range on a clock-like schedule to electronically "bomb" a target site southwest of Hereford. 
The exercise involved every SAC Unit in the U.S. The camouflage painted bombers flew in strings of six to 10, 
about 10 minutes apart. The photo was taken over a Castro County farm. 

(Castro County News Photo) 
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A Second Glance 
By Leon Watson 

LOVELY ENTERTAINMENT — Three Monterey High School students from 
Lubbock provided entertainment at the Lions Club Father-Son Banquet Monday 
night. At the piano is Lauren Wagnon, center is Lisa Pipkin and Barbara Bolf is on the 
left. 	 (Photo by James Gillespie) 

A county wide meeting 
will be held March 2, 1981 
to determine the extent of 
interest in a proposed 
project to begin a skating 
rink in the old grade school 
gym. 

All parents and commu-
, nity members interested 

are encouraged to meet at 
PRESENTED AWARD — Kenny Holt accepts a 'Father-Son of the Year award the Courthouse in the 
from Lion's Club vice president Alan Bingham Monday night at the annual Father- Court Room at 7:00 p.m. 
Son Banquet. Kenny and his father, W. L. Holt were chosen for the honors by the 	Possibilities concerning 
Matador Club. 	 (Photo by James Gillespie) this project have been 

investigated by Motley 
County PTA members. 
Due to a prior committ-
ment to fence the school 
playground, the PTA has 

John M. (Sonny) Russell 
and Buford Hobbs are 
patients in Methodist 
Hospital, Lubbock. 

Mrs. Clinton Hobbs is a 
patient in Central Plains 
Hospital, Plainview where 
she had surgery on Friday 
of last week. 

The American Legion 
and Auxiliary will meet 
Monday night, March 2 at 
7:00 p.m. 

Public Meeting Planned 

To Determine Interest 

In Local Skating Rink 

NOTICE 

IN HOSPITAL 

Girls Capture Bi-District, 
Set For Regional Tourney 

Vivian Sims two. 
Other members of the 

team are Dixie Nimmo, 
Derinda Cruse, Deanna 
Durham, Linda Palmer 
and Cindy Johnson. 

Senator John Tower 
said recently that a wave of 
discussion asking if the 
United States should 
resume arms control talks 
with the Soviet Union once 
again is sweeping the 
political landscape. It 
seems like an easy 
question to answer at first, 
since real, meaningful 
arms control and re-
duction is a dream of all 
who love peace. Yet, to 
achieve these ends, Tower 
said, we must look 
realistically at what course 
of action we should take to 
arrive there. 

"The SALT II treaty 
actually guaranteed 
neither arms control nor 
arms reduction because it 
would have allowed the 
Soviet Union to take 
reciprocal action," he said. 

Since the ratification of 
SALT I, the Soviets have 
deployed entirely new 
systems for each leg of the 
Soviet strategic weapons 
system. On the other 
hand, the United States 
has not deployed many 
new strategic weapons 
systems during this period. 

As a Carter Administra-
tion official once put it, 
when we arm, the Soviets 
arm; if we fail to arm, the 
Soviets still arm. 

"Over the past decade, 
the Soviet Union has 
outspent us by $240 billion 
on defense7Tower said. 
"That means the Soviets 
already are engaged in an 
arms race, but it's a one-
sided race." 

"The Soviets view arms 
limitations talks as hard 
bargaining sessions. They 
will press for the deal that 
is most advantageous to 
their interests. Unfortun-
ately, during the last stages 
of the SALT II talks, at 
least, we were simply out 
negotiated." 

"So how do we get back 
on the road to real arms 
control? We will never be 
successful in negotiating 
with the Soviets unless 
they believe we have the 
national will to have a truly 
strong national defense 

The Junior Class of 
Motley County High 
School will present its 1981 
Play, "High School Hero" 
at the Motley County 
School tonight (Thursday) 
beginning at 7:30 p.m. 

The Matador Lions 
Club will also present the 
candidates for Lions Club 
Queen and hold their 
annual candy sale at this 
time•. 

We recommend this 

Matador 
Receives 
Rebate 
The February sales tax 

report from State 
Comptroller Bob Bullock 
shows sales are up in the 
state this year over a year 
ago. 

The report shows 
Matador receiving a tax 
rebate check for $3,796.58 
and Floydada getting 
$14,173.20. The report 
shows $1,557.88 for 
Dickens.  

system. The first step in 
this process must come 
from the Administration, 
which should come out 
with a recommendation 
for a substantial increase 
in defense spending to 
demonstrate our national 
resolve." 

"As chairman of the 
Senate Armed Services 
Committee, I will do 
everything in my power to 
help promote a stronger 
defense budget, realizing 
how vital it is not only for 
the future of true arms 
control, but to shore up 
our defense posture as 
well." 

"If we cut back on our 
defense programs without 
demanding reciprocation, 
we have little left to use as 
bargaining chips." 

"While the Soviets are 
already engaged in a one-
sided arms race, and have 
exceeded us in some 
areas, they desperately 
want to avoid dragging us 
back into the 2-sided arms 
race. 

They seed to avoid this 
because they know that 
the American capacity for 
increasing our defense 
system actually is much 
greater than the Soviet 
Union's. The Soviets do 
not have the slack in their 
industrial capacity to 
increase their arms 
production much above its 
current level." 

"The United States, on 
the other hand, could 
sustain a large increase if it 
possessed the national 
will. In short, if we were 
inclined to enter in an all-
out arms race, we would 
win. And the Soviets know 
that. 	That knowledge 
represents our best 
chance at achieving real 
arms reduction." 

"When the Soviets 
become convinced that we 
have the national resolve 
to build a national defense 
system that is at least 
truly equal to theirs, then 
they will realize it is in their 
best interests to enter into 
serious and meaningful 
negotiations." 

wise and absorbingly 
interesting comedy. It is a 
play about high school 
boys and girls in the 50's. 

It tells the story of Bill 
Rockwell, the high school 
hero, Class President and 
football captain, who is 
prepared to sacrifice his 
good name to protect a 
younger boy. 

The cast is an outstand-
ing one. It consists of Sue 
Pringle played by Kimberly 
Campbell; Bill Rockwell 
played by Kyle Hardin; 
Johnney Pringle played by 
Steve Long; Eleanor 
Spencer played by Shelly 
Jackson; Nancey Fisher 

The Motley County 
School Board of Trustees 
will have two vacancies to 
be elected this year it was 
announced by school 
officials. The terms of 
Bundy Hal Campbell and 
Wilberta Jackson will 

The Motley County 
Lady Matadors earned 
another berth in the 

played by Reneigh Gwinn; 
Dan Conrad played by 
Wesley Stafford; Alma 
Dillingsworth played by 
Carlene Luckett; Mary 
Barns played by Rhonda 
Stephens; Roddy Franklin 
played by Mark Guerrero; 
Lunk Bennett played by 
Rob Francis; Heddy Hess 
played by Susanna 
Woodruff; Mike Mulligan 
played by Scott Read; 
Rose Kern played by 
Coleen Rose and Mrs. 
Pringle played by Teresa 
Fore. 

Everyone is urged to 
attend the play and candy 
sale. 

expire. Both are three year 
terms. 

The election for two 
members of the School 
Board will be held April 4, 
1981 and March 4, 1981 is 
the last day for candidates 
for file an application.  

Regional I-1A Tourna-
ment Tuesday night 
with an exciting 48-44 
victory over Wilson. 
The win will take the 
ladies to South Plaine 
College in Leuelland 
Friday where they will 
face a rugged Borden 
County Team in Texan 
Dome at 2:30 p.m. 

The Lady Matadors 
had come home with 
the district crown last 
Friday when they 
defeated Guthrie at 
Paducah 52-48 in 
overtime. In that game 
Bunni Zabielski had 19 
points and Shelly 
Jackson 12. The ladies 
had been tied with 
Guthrie in the district 
race. 

Tuesday night the 
local girls got off to a 
good start when the 
Wilson team immedi-
ately got into fodl 
trouble. At one time the 
girls led by 10 points 
and were ahead 30-23 
at halftime. At the end 
of the third quarter the 
score was 40-32. 

"Zabielski had 25 
points, 21 in the first 
half," Coach Larry 
Neighbors said. "Wil-
son began double and 
triple teaming her in the 
second half. One thing 
that has added to our 
success is that we have 
10 to 12 players where 
the other teams have 
five or six. I noticed at 
one time we had only 
one starter out there on 
the floor and we were  

decided to turn the project 
over the county residents 
interested in the comple-
tion of a skating rink for 
our youth. 

All of the material 
concerning cost estimates 
and flooring will be given to 
those attending the 

meeting so that plans may 
be begun. 

It has been noted that 
although there has been a 
large percent of interest 
indicated in the skating 
rink on questionaires sent 
home with students, there 

Public Meetings were 
held January 29 and 
February 12 to determine 
the interest of Motley 
County Citizens to 
establish a library. At the 
meeting of February 12 a 
Library Feasibility Com-
mittee was formed and 
consists of Darla Gwinn, 
Marie Linson, Ronnie 
Thacker, Michelle Beard-
en and later, Syd Pipkin. 

At this particular 
meeting, the general 
consensus of the people 
attending was to apply for 
available Texas State 
Library Grant of $15,000. 
Meeting the requirements 
of this grant has been 
under study by' the 
feasibility committee. 
Thus far, many benefits of 
meeting grant require-
ments have been noted. 

Some of the benefits 
are, (1) the $15,000 would 
establish a basic book list, 
and (2) the same 
requirements hold true for 
the establishment of a  

has been low attendance 
at meetings when the 
project has been discuss-
ed. 

Because of the cost and 
the adult man hours 
required to begin this type 
of project, this county wide 
meeting has been called to 
enable those interested to 
express their opinions on 
the project. 

In order for the skating 
rink to become a reality for 
the youth in Motley 
County, it is necessary for 
all parents and interested 
persons in the county to 
attend. 

qualified library that could 
be a part of the West 
Texas Library System. 

The advantages of 
belonging to the West 
Texas Library System are, 
an inter-library loan, films, 
large print books, 
recorders and cassettes, 
geneology research, 
summer reading pro-
grams, etc. 

A general telephone 
canvassing has been done 
by the feasibility com-
mittee and interested 
parties, which determined 
that 75% of those 
contacted responded 
favorable to. the library. 
The committee is focusing 
on the entire communities 
needs and would like input 
from every sector of the 
population. At this time 
the committee is studying 
a location that is accessible 
to all members of the 
community. If anyone has 
any suggestions or 
comments please call a 
member of the feasibility 
committee. 

still going strong." 
Shelly Jackson had 

seven points, Jeanette 
Moore had four, Kim 
Campbell, four, Darla 
Dempsey, four, Rhonda 
Stephens two, and 

Junior Play-Lions Candy Sale 

Scheduled Here Tonight 

Two Vacancies Open 
On School Board 

Committee Formed 

To Consider Library 



MINISTER AND MRS. JEFF R. ELLIS moved to 
Matador from Tucumcari to accept the pastorate at the 
Matador Church of Christ. Mr. Ellis has been preaching 
for thirty seven years. He has pastored churches in 
Oklahoma, California, Lubbock and New Mexico before 
coming to Matador. Mr. Ellis extends a cordial invitation to 
everyone to attend the services at the Matador Church of 
Christ. 

Pierce-McFatridge 
Exchange Vows 

LuckyBuys! 
022581 

Johnson & Johnson 
Baby Shampoo, 16 oz. 

Baby Lotion, 16 oz. 
Baby Oil, 10 oz. 

your choice 

$ 2 69  
Selsun Blue 

Dandruff 
Shampoo$929 

7 oz. 

Oral B 
Toothbrushes 

40's or 60's 17 
Adult Sizes 

- Tylenol 
Capsules 

'E t
lows  

$ 2 59  
Alka-Seltzer 

36 Tablets 
Foil Pack 

$149 
Monoject 
Syringes 
icc 	1/2cc$11g 9 
Value Pack 

V05 
Hairspray 
Aerosol $.1 9 9 
12 oz. 

Matador Tribune 
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Saturday Is The Last Day 
Of Our Annual February Sale 

In Celebration of our new location we are giving away a 
.53 carat DIAMOND DROP -- Retail value $1,500.00 

Come by any time during the remainder of February and sign up for the 

drawing to be held Saturday, February 28th 

Tliarker Teiutirg 
Roaring Springs, Texas 

TOLL FREE NO. 800-692-4249 or 806-348-3971 
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lit County Agent's Corral 
By Jerry Cummins 

By Sherri Crowe 

DeAnne Parker, The 
Wranglers, Amador and 
the Muleskinners, and 
other groups will entertain 
with Country and Western 
music at the ROUNDUP 
Musical, set for Friday, 
March 27. 

The admission price is 
$1 for adults and 50¢ for 
students. 

The musical will begin at 
7 p.m. in the Patton 
Springs gym. 

Door prizes will be given 
away, and a concession 
stand will be open. 

The purpose of the 
musical is to make money 
for the ROUNDUP staff 

members to attend the 
Interscholastic League 
Press Conference conven-
tion in. Austin. 

They will attend classes 
about the aspects of high 
school newspaper publica-
tion. 

ILPC awards will be 
given to students and to 
staffs who did work judged 
to be the best during this 
school year. 

The ROUNDUP staff 
has a work day scheduled 
for Saturday, February 28. 

The work day begins at 
9 a.m. and the ROUNDUP 
staff members and their 
sponsor, Nina Buckner, 
will work in different places 
throughout the day. 

Meedey 
BREAKFAST.  Orange Juice Toast. 

Cereal. , pt. Milk. 
LUNCH: Barbecue Sausage, Pock and 

s Baena, Cole Slaw, Hot Roll, Butt. Fp, 
pt. Milk. 

t Apple Juice. Cheese 
Toast. Cereal. 	pt. Milk. 

LUNCH. Spaghetti with Meat Sauce. 
Pinto Beans. Spinach. Hot Roll Butter. 
Cake. Vs pt. Mk. 

Wed dddddd 
BREAKFAST: Orange Juice, Bacon and 

Eggs. Hot Biscuit, Butter.Jelly. Vs pt. Milk. 

LUNCH: Beef Taco with Cheese. Ranch 
Style Beans. Tossed Salad. Cobbler. N pt. 
Milk. 

Thursday 
BREAKFAST Apple Juice. Toe., Rice 

psd Eu4,, pt. Milk. 	, 
LUNCH' Hamburger wIth bete., 

Tomato. Pickles and Onions. French Fries. 
Jell°. Vs pt. Milk. 

Friday 
BREAKFAST: Grape Juice. Hot Puffs, 

Sausage, Syrup. Ss pc. Milk. 
LUNCH: Steekettes with Cream Gravy. 

Creamed Potatoes, Tossed Salad, Hot 
Roll. Butter. Syrup. So pt. Milk. 

Notice 
Feb. 10 

Dear Sir: 
I am trying to track 

down the Scott family who 
lived in or near Matador in 
the early 1900's. The name 
may have been Thomas 
Scott or Joseph Scott. 

Could you let me know if 
there is a newspaper 
published in Matador, if 
not the closest one. I 
would like to advertise in it. 

Sincerely, 
Sicily Loveland 
My father's name was 

Robert Scott. 

The Department of 
Health, Physical Educa-
tion and Recreation at 
Wayland Baptist College 
will be offering "Aerobic 
Country" classes for 
persons in the Motley 
County area this spring, 
according to Dr. Sylvia 
Nadler, head of the 
department. 

"Aerobic Country" is a 
rhythmic aerobic program 
created by Nancy Kabriel 
which choreographs 
exercise to country-
western music. "We feel 
that this program will have 
great appeal to country-
western fans in the area," 
Dr. Nadler said. 

The course, to be taught 
by Nanette Soto, will meet 
each Thursday from 7:00 
p.m. to 9:00 p.m. through 
May 21, 1981. 

Registration will take 
place on Thursday, 
March 5 beginning at 
7:00 p.m. at the Motley 
County ISD Gymnasium, 
and persons, planning to 
enroll should wear 
exercise clothing and 
tennis shoes. The first 
class will be held the 

Sub Rural Carrier 
Exam Applications 
To Be Available 

Elmer J. Reed, Jr., 
Sectional Center Man-
ager/Postmaster, Lub-
bock, Texas, has an-
nounced that the Sub 
Rural Carrier Examination 
for the Childress Area will 
be open from February 23 
through March 9, 1981 in 
the following Post Offices, 
Childress, Chillicothe, 
Clarendon, Crowell, 
Lakeview, Memphis, 
Paducah, Quanah, Quite-
que, Roaring Springs and 
Silverton. 

Persons who are 
interested may fill out 
application blanks at any 
of the Post Offices listed in 
this announcement. 
Salaries range from $62.15 
to 	$6 4.6 4 per day 
depending on the length 
and character of the route. 
Further details may be 
obtained from the Post 
Offices listed. 

evening of registration. 
Cost for the class, which 

offers one hour college 
credit, is $50 for credit and 
$3 3.3 3 for persons 
wishing only to audit the 
course. In addition, a $15 
application fee will also be 
charged to credit students 
who are enrolling in 
Wayland for the first time. 

Although the classes are 
primarily designed for 
college students and 
adults, high school 
students -- freshmen 
through seniors -- may also 
enroll in the course; 
however, only high school 
seniors may take the 
course for college credit, 
and anyone younger than 
freshman age must be 
accompanied by a parent. 

The program will be 
geared according to each 
individual's 	capabilities, 
and heart rates will be 
constantly monitored in 
each class. 

Those interested in the 
course should contact 
Kelli Jackson at 347-2889 
or Donna Hoyle at 347-
2839. See you there! 

PLAN GARDEN 
THEN PLANT 

You probably have a 
good reason for wanting to 
grow a garden. Maybe it's 
because you like to be 
outdoors next to the good 
earth and let the fertile soil 
run through your fingers. 
Maybe it's because you 
like the taste of fresh 
vegetables right out of the 
garden. Or maybe it's 
because you dropped $100 
on your last trip to the 
supermarket. 

Regardless of the 
reason, you want to grow a 
garden. So, where do you 
start? Certainly not with 
your hands in your 
pockets looking at pretty 
seed packets at the local 
garden center or nursery. 
You've got to do it right. 
Think. Plan. 

First make sure you 
have room fqr a garden. 
You won't need a lot of 
space if you are a beginner 
with an average size 
family. Perhaps your 
garden might only be 20 
feet by 20 feet, or maybe 
even less. 

Whatever the size 
garden you have, think in 
terms of four basic 
requirements. First of all, 
you need sunlight because 
all vegetables need some 
sunlight. And, believe it or 
not, most vegetables must 
have full sunlight for 
highest yields of quality 
produce. Unless you are 
concentrating on leaf or 
bulb crops like broccoli, 
collards, spinach or 
onions, your crops need 
every ray of sunshine that 
is available. 

The next thing to 
consider is closeness of 
your garden. Put it as near 
to the back door as 
possible. Make bringing 
home the fruits of your 
labor a pleasant and 
enjoyable chore. The out-
of-sight, out-of mind 
principle applies here. A 
garden does not demand 
constant care and 
attention, but it will thrive 
and do better if you visit it 
about once a day. If you do 
not check it regularly, 
many insects and diseases 
which are a problem in 
Motley County or maybe 
even lack of water can 
destroy your garden in a 
short period of time. So 
put the garden close to the 
house where watching it 
will not be a hassel. 

Next, consider the soil. 
Realistically, there is not 
much you can do about 
changing the type of soil 
you have in your yard. 
But, ideally, the soil should 
be fertile and easy to till, 
with just the right texture --
a loose, well-drained, 
loamy soil. If your 
backyard soil does not 
meet these specifications 
100 percent and let's face 
it, not many soils in Motley 
County do -- don't panic. 
You can work it into shape 
without breaking your 
back. 

Avoid areas heavily 
infested with Johnson-
grass, nutgrass and other  

weeds. Don't put your 
garden on a rocky ledge or 
in a poorly drained area. 
All of these things make 
gardening more difficult. 

The next thing to 
consider is availability of 
water. Your garden should 
be near a spigot or at least 
easily reached with a 
garden hose. It's no poor 
reflection on Mother 
Nature, but unfortunately, 
it doesn't always rain when 
it's needed. In a typical 
year, your garden will need 
watering about once a 
week. 

After considering all of 
these things and you still 
want to grow a garden, 
now you are ready for the 
planning stage. 

The first step in planning 
is selecting vegetables you 
want to grow. Plant 
vegetables you like to eat. 
Avoid those that your 
family doesn't usually buy 
on trips to the local 
grocery store. With a few 
exceptions, you can plant 
almost anything in your 
garden you want. 

If you are undecided 
about what to grow, give 
our office a call. We'll be 
glad to help you with 
information on what 
vegetables grow best here. 

After you have made the 
decisions in step one, then 
step two is the tough part, 
but it's worth it. Make a 
rough diagram or drawing 
of your garden. Also show 
the desired location of 
each crop in your garden, 
number of plants or feet of 
row you want to plant, and 
the best time to plant. 

You will find the plan will 
help you make deadlines 
you would otherwise put 
off until it's too late, help 
you make decisions on 
what you need to buy at 
the local garden center or 
nursery, and put some 
order into your expected 
gardening activities. 

Next week, I'll be 
discussing some impor-
tant, money-saving tips on 
vegetable gardening. 

Soldiers in ancient Rome ate 
garlic in the belief that it 
gave them courage in battle. 

RAY AND GRACE ZABIELSKI of Roaring Springs 
celebrated their 35th Wedding Anniversary on February 
23, 1981. 

Western Musical Set 

At Patton Springs 

Lunchroom Menu 
March 2 -- March 6 

Aerobic Dance Class Scheduled 

Beverly Ann Witcher, 
sister of the bride and 
Wendel Wilkins, brother-
in-law of the groom, were 
honor attendants. 

Lori Ann Pierce and 
Glen McFatridge ex-
changed vows in a 3 p.m. 
ceremony Saturday, 
February 14 in the 
Assembly of God Church 
in Roaring Springs. The 
Rev. Edna Dillard 
performed the ceremony. 

Parents of the couple 
are Mr. and Mrs. Bobby 
Witcher and Mr. and Mrs. 
Freddy McFatridge. 

Following the reception 
and shower in the home of 
the brides grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. John 
Witcher, the couple drove 
to Jacksboro for a 
wedding trip. They will 
make their home in 
Roaring Springs where he 
is engaged in farming with 
his father. 

P.S. Young Homemakers 
Volleyball Tourney Set 

Reporter 
Sarah Houston 

The Patton Springs 
Young Homemakers 
annual volleyball tourna-
ment will be the 26th, 27th 
and 28th of March. 

Entry forms have been 
sent to teams and need to 
be returned to Brenda 
Karr, Star Route, Dickens 
or to Jane Bridge, Route 1, 
Afton, no later than the 
17th of March. 

If a team wishes to play 
in the Patton Springs 
Volleyball Tournament 

and has not received an 
entry form, contact 
Brenda Karr at 806-294-
5423. 

Remember, all entries 
must be in no later than 
March 17. If there are any 
questions contact Brenda 
Karr. The entry fee is 
$20.00 and is returnable 
after the last game is 
played. 

The P.S.Y.H. Sweet-
heart Banquet was held 
February 14. Nine couples 

February 14, with nine 
couples attending. 

A CONDOMINIUM for 
independent retirement living 

GRAND OPENING 
MODEL RESIDENCE 
SUNDAY, 12-6 PM 

SOUTH PLAINS 
PLAZA • LUBBOCK 

W. 56th and Loop • 793-5556 



3 Used 
283 Cotton Strippers 

Left 
from $5,500 to $7,500 

Now Until 1st of March 

15% Down 

No Interest 
Until Nov. 1, 1981 

1 New 
Cotton Stripper 

Left 
oe OE E Ft, 

Tri-County 
Farm Supply 

Star Route 1 Phone 271-3322 	BEN SPRADLINO Spar, Texas 79370 
Home 806271.3386 

Get a Red Edge 
Rebate up to 52,000!* 

On selected International®  
Series 86 tractors. 

Right now, get a big Red Edge Rebate check 
for up to $2000 on any Internatiopal Series 

• 86 tractor in our inventory. Including 4-wheel 
drive. Just buy and take deliveriby February 
28, 1981. 
Or, instead of the rebate, get waiver of 
finance through IHCC and pay no interest 
until your next season of use. 
See us today far details and save! 
Offer ends February 28,1981. 

*Get a $2,000 check when you purchase 
models 4386, 4586 or 4786 
Get a $1,000 check when you purchase 
models Hydro 186, 1086, 1486 or 1586 
Get a $800 check when you purchase models 
786, 886 or 986 

- Matador 
Motor & Implement 

Company 

di 

i

INTERNATIONAL® 
EQUIPMENT 

Mr. Farmer 
Do You 

Know About 

Planterra 
In PLANTERRA, when used as a pre-

plant application, decompose stalks, 
stubble, chemical fertilizer, and other 
organic matter to turn it into nutrients 
which are readily available to the plants. 
Soil Sample Service Available. 

For further information contact Don (Butch) 
Hughes at 806/469-5'x56 

Planterra Speeds Up Nature's Work In The Soil 

Planterra, Inc. 
(806) 794-6996 
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Whiteflat News 
I

Roaring Springs News By Odessa Mullins 

By Earlyne Jameson 

Flomot Ex Student 
And Teacher Assoc. 

Has Meeting 

The Ex Student and 
Teacher Association of 
Flomot met Friday night, 
February 20 at the 
Community Center in 
Flomot and voted for the 
tri annual Flomot Home-
coming to be Saturday and 
Sunday, July 4-5, 1981. 

Bill Dean Washington, 
president, appointed the 

following to serve as 
committee chairmen for 
the Homecoming prepara-
tions, Mrs. Stanley 
(Donna) Degan, secretary 
and treasurer of Assn., 
communications and 
invitations; Wilburn 
Martin, program; Mrs. 
Seab (Diane) Washington, 
registration; D. M. "Ikie" 
Gilbert, entertainment; 
Mrs. Clois (Kathy) 
Shorter, decorations and 
Mr. and Mrs. Orville Lee, 
food. Donnie Turner, Don 
Caraway, Doyle Calvert, 
Donnie Rogers, Seab 
Washington and Stanley 
Degan to serve on the 
clean-up committee. 

In other business, the 
vote was unanimous to 
donate the net profits of 
the concession stand to 
the Flomot Community 
Organization to be used 
for needed repairs at the 
Flomot Community 
building. 

Mr. Washington ex-
pressed his appreciation 
for the good turn out 
before he adjourned the 
meeting. 

New Directors Elected 
For Flomot 

Organization 

Three new directors 
were elected at the annual 
Flomot Community 
Organization meeting that 
was held Friday night, 
February 20 at the 
Community Center in 
Flomot. Those elected to 
serve a three year term 
were Seab Washington, 
Donnie Turner and Doyle 
Calvert. 	Hold over 
members of the board 
are Bill Dean Washington, 
chairman; Mrs. Doyle 
(Mary Jo) Calvert, 
secretary and treasurer 
and Herb Martin. 

A new set of by-laws 
were introduced and 
.passed for approval by 
those attending. The list of 
by-laws will be posted at 
the Community Center for 
the benefit of those who 
use the building. Mr. 
Washington asked for the 

Funeral services for Ben 
Davidson, .84, were 
conducted on Saturday, 
February 14 at 11:00 a.m. 
in the Roaring Springs 
Assembly of God Church. 
Officiating were Rev. Jim 
Guess, pastor of the 
Assembly of God Church 
in Floydada and Rev. Mrs. 
Edna Dillard, pastor of the 
Roaring Springs Assembly 
of God Church. Burial was 
in the East Mound 
Cemetery under the 
direction of Seigler 
Funeral Home. 

A native of Oklahoma, 
Mr. Davidson passed away 
on Thursday, February 12 
at the Caprock Hospital in 
Floydada following a brief 
illness. 

Dr. Davidson married 
the former Elvie Strickland 
in Waurika, Oklahoma on 
March 28, 1925. In 1927, 
they moved to Motley 
County and settled near 
Roaring Springs where 
they were engaged in 
Farming for many years. 
Mrs. Davidson passed 
away on August 2, 1967. 
He then married Mrs. 
Banksie King Smith on 
September 3, 1968 in 
Vernon and she died on 
June 9, 1977. 

Mr. Davidson was a 
member of the Roaring 
Springs Assembly of God 
Church. 

He is survived by his 
daughter, Mrs. Ruby  

cooperation of the local 
youth and residents n 
observing the regulations 
when using the building. 

Has Surgery 
Mrs. Harrison George 

suffered a broken hip, 
Thursday morning, February 
19, following an accident in 
her home. She was conveyed 
by ambulance to the Swisher 
County Hospital in Tulia and 
was transferred to Amarillo 
where she had hip surgery at 
the High Plains Hospital. Her 
husband and daughter, Mrs. 
Jay Barrett of Bovine are with 
her. 

Mrs. John (Joyce) Speer of 
Floydada, former Flomot 
resident, is a patient in the 
Caprock Hospital in 
Floydada, following surgery, 
Tuesday morning, February 
17. Her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. L. D. Bilberry, were with 
her during her surgery and 
returned home Wednesday. 

Mrs. W. E. Lyles 
Honored On Birthday 
Mrs. W. E. Lyles of Turkey 

was honored on her 83rd 
birthday with a surprize 
birthday luncheon in her 
home, Friday, February 20. 
She was presented a birthday 
cake and gifts. 

Those attending the 
celebration were her 
daughter, Mrs. Doyle Calvert 
of Flomot, Mrs. Robert Judd 
and sons, Brian and Jason 
and Mrs. William Proctor of 
Amarillo, Mrs. Bruce Price of 
Quitaque and Mesdames Joe 
Ray Lyles, Nell Lyles, Royce 
Lyles, Bernard Lyles, Clyde 
Johnson, Boyd Lane, John 
Fusion, Mr. and Mrs. Perry 
Lane, Celia Johnson and Mrs. 
Billy Lyles and Beth of 
Turkey. 

Guests in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Art Green Sunday 
were Mr. and Mrs. Don 
Lewis, Kalyn, Darren and 
Tammy of Vernon; Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Edd Helms, Paula, 
Robbie and Kennith of 
Quitaque; Mrs. J. C. Green 
Sr. and Mr. and Mrs. Hal 
Martin and Ryan of Matador; 
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Rice, 
Jeanean, Jennifer and Kirk, 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Green 
and Mr. and Mrs. Billy Green 
and Aaron of Plainview and 
Cathy Alewine of Hale 
Center. 

Mrs. Bill Dean Washington 
and Mrs. Gordie Washington 
attended the funeral services 
of Mrs. 011ie Bessie Nall, 87, in 
Quitaque Saturday afternoon 
held at the First United 
Methodist Church. 

Mr. and Mrs. L. D. Bilberry 
visited in Lubbock last 
Sunday and Monday oath Mr. 
and Mrs. Dick Dickninson. 
Mr. Bilberry received a 
medical check-up Monday for 
his recent eye surgery and is 
reported to be doing fine. 

Bailey of Floydada; two 
granddaughters, Reatha 
Marley and Shirley Parvin; 
six great-grandchildren; 
and two sisters, Mrs. Lou 
Murdick and Mrs. Ann 
Calahan, both of Texico, 
New Mexico. 

Local 
News 

Fred Nolan of Austin is 
v siting his sister and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. C. R. 
Davis. 

Mrs. Sally McBride is a 
patient in the Hi Plains 
Hospital in Hale Center. 

Mrs. Levi Wilkinson 
returned home from 
Paducah, Thursday where 
she was a patient for ten 
days in the Richards 
Memorial Hospital. Other 
recent patients at the 
Richards Memorial 
Hospital were Mrs. Kate 
Stanley and Mrs. Lois 
Smart. 

Johnny Phillips returned 
home recently from 
Floydada where he was a 
patient in the Caprock 
Hospital. 

Bill Groves is a patient in 
the Richards Memorial 
Hospital in Paducah. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Jackson of Amarillo visited 
over the weekend with his 
brothers and sisters. 

Mrs. Scott (Louise) 
Robbins returned home 
Thursday night from a ten day 
trip that included visiting in 
Houston with her daughter 
and family, Mr. and Mrs. 
Murray Alexander and son, 
Scott; in Arlington with Mrs. 
Zena Mae Groves, Mrs. Ruby 
McWilliams and Mr. and Mrs. 
Lawton Smith and in 
Farmersville with her sister, 
Mrs. W. E. (Gwen) Coker, 
who is a patient in the hospital 
in Farmersville. 

Mrs. Clifford (Dorothy) 
Martin of Matador, a guest in 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Henry L. Martin, Saturday 
night, returned home recently 
from El Paso where she 
visited her mother, Mrs. 
Harry Morris, who was ill and 
her brother and wife, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bill Morris. 

Mrs. W. R. Tilson 
accompanied by Mrs. L. L. 
Lynn of Matador were in 
Lubbock, Wednesday where 
Mrs. Tilson received medical 
treatment at the Reese Air 
Force Base. 

Jimmy Whitefield of Spur 
visited one day last week with 
his sister and nephew, Mrs. 
Janice Dixon and Spencer. 

Visiting in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Johnney Turner, 
Heather Ann and Cobey, 
Saturday were Mrs. Jean 
Stone, Mrs. Berna Odena and 
Mrs. Ruth Wood of Houston 
and Mrs. Laverne Sams of 
Lockney. 

Mrs. Robin Darsey and 
Bert visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Raymond Fox in Afton, 
Saturday. 	Joe Fair of 
Matador visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Darsey and Bert, Sunday. 

Alfred Cooper was a 
patient in Richards Memorial 
Hospital in Paducah last 
Tuesday and Wednesday. He 
is undergoing medical tests.in 
Paducah this week. 

Heather Ann, daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs, Johnney 
Turner, is a patient in Nichols 
Hospital in Plainview where 
she was admitted Wednesday 
for medical tests. 

Mrs. Dan Bevers of 
Amarillo visited during the 
weekend with her mother and 
sister, Mrs. Malcolm 
Jameson and Melba. 

Mr. and Mrs. Morris 
Stephens visited in Matador, 
Saturday night with his 
mother, Mrs. Joe Stephens 
and her guests, Mrs. Rosa 
Venerable of Lubbock and 
Mrs. Beulah Jameson of 
Dougherty. Mesdames 
Venerable, Jameson and 
Stephens also visited Mrs. 
Cordie Dixon, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bill Dunning and Miss Mallie 
Lee in Matador, Saturday and 
in Dickens, Sunday with Mrs. 
Venerable's brothers and 
families, Mr. and Mrs. Willie 
Lee and Mr. and Mrs. Alois 
Lee. 

Mrs. Ralph Stapleton and  

George D. Stapleton 
attended the graveside 
funeral services of D. Stanifer 
in Floydada, Thursday 
afternoon. They also visited 
Mrs. John Speer, a patient in 
the Caprock Hospital and at 
the Nursing Home with E. D. 
Lawrence and Mrs. Ethel 
New before returning home. 

Mr. and Mrs. Monte 
Stephens, April and Shaun of 
Quitaque visited Mr. and 
Mrs. Morris Stephens, 
Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. H. R. "Skeet" 
Jameson visited in Dougher-
ty, Sunday with his mother, 
Mrs. Beulah Jameson. 

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Dixon 
attended to business in 
Lampasas this weekend and 
en route home, Sunday 
visited in Stamford with her 
sister, Mrs. Grady Acker. 

ArriVal Announced 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy 

Whitefield of Spur announce 
the arrival of a baby son, Jay 
Parker, who was born 
Wednesday, February 18 in 
the hospital in Haskell. He 
weighed eight pounds, two 
ounces and was 20 inches 
long. He has a sister, Paula, 
ten years old. 

Mr. Whitefield, brother of 
Mrs. Janice Dixon, is with the 
Cap Rock Telephone 
Company that services the 
telephones in the Flomot and 
Whiteflat area. 

Honor Roll 
Announced 

More than 5,100 
students at Texas Tech 
University qualified for the 
dean's honor rolls in the 
six colleges during the 
1980 fall semester. 

Among them were 
Laura Grundy, daughter 
of Mrs. L. B. Campbell and 
Roy Grundy of Matador; 
Tanya Simpson, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Billy Paul 
Simpson of Northfield; 
Melinda Stafford of 
Matador and Doris Vinson 
of Flomot. 

To qualify for a dean's 
honor roll a student must 
have a grade point average 
of 3.0 or more on a 4.0 
scale and must have taken 
as many as 12 semester 
hours of work. 

Texas Tech has an 
enrollment of more than 
23,000 students in six 
colleges: Agricultural 
Sciences, Arts and 
Sciences, Business 
Administration, Educa-
tion, Engineering and 
Home Economics. 

Guild Meets 
The Roaring Springs Guild 

met in the home of Mrs. Harry 
Duval on Wednesday night, 
February 18 with the 

' president, Mrs. Truitt Read in 
charge. Mrs. Agnes Aaron 
gave the opening prayer. 
Mrs. Clyde Clifton presented 
the devotional using the book 
of Psalms. Mrs. Aaron gave 
the study on some letters of 
Paul. Miss Freda Keahey 
gave the closing prayer. 

A refreshment plate was 
served to Mrs. J. B. Cooper, 
Mrs. Clyde Clifton, Mrs. Roy 
Bradford, Mrs. Truitt Read, 
Mrs. Ruby Burt, Miss Freda 
Keahey, Miss Lula Swim, 
Mrs. Agnes Aaron, and Mrs. 
Harry Duval. 

Returns Home 
Mrs. Willard A. Lewis Sr. 

was returned to her home 
Saturday by Mr. and Mrs. 
Willard A. Lewis Jr., after 
spending the winter with 
them in their Houston home. 

While there she helped her 
hosts entertain their son and 
family, the Tony Lewis' from 
Canton for a weeks visit. She 
also visited a niece of her late 
husband, Mrs. Helen 
Fontaine and family. 

On the way home the trio 
stopped in Abilene for lunch 
with Dr. and Mrs. Robert 
Sargis, an aunt and uncle of 
Mrs. Lewis Jr., and longtime 
friends of Mrs. Lewis Sr. 

Green Thumb News 
Two representatives of the 

Green Thumb office in 
Lubbock, Winda Brown and 
Jo Ann Mahaffey, were in 
Roaring Springs Wednesday 
reviewing Green Thumb 
workers Ruff Melton and 
Elmer Hipp about their 
eligibility to return to work on 
Green Thumb projects. 

Area Supervisor, Jack 
Simmons of Spur was also 
here recently checking with 
the Green Thumb workers 
Jim McCleskey, Author 
Sanders, mini bus driver, 
Rose Witcher and in Matador 
with the crew foreman Lee 
Harris and telephone 
reassurance, Bernice 
Daffern. 

Green Thumb 
News Reporter 

Ora Stonecipher 

Predicta Club Meets 
The Roaring Springs Depot 

was the meeting place of the 
Predicta Study Club, 
Thursdsay, February 9 at 7:30 
p.m. 

The meeting was called to 
order by president, Mrs. 
Lavoe Thacker. Mrs. 
Mammie Yeates gave the 
devotional reading from 
Proverbs. 

Mrs. Thacker then 
welcomed members, visitors 
and the guest speaker. 

Mrs. Joyce Smith Depot 
Chairman, gave a report on 
the Depot and Michell 
Bearden made a report on the 
progress of the library. 

Mrs. Nell Clem, vice 
president, introduced the 
guest speaker, John R. Bush, 
Executive Director of M. D. 
Anderson Hospital and 
Tumor Institute, Texas 
Medical Center, Houston. 

Bush reported that 
federated study clubs are big 
sponsors of M. D. Anderson 
Hospital. 

"We are partners since the 
beginning" he said. He closed 
with a prayer about the 
hospital. After a question and 
answer session refreshments 
of cookies and coffee was 
served by Nell Clem, Freda 
Keahey and Lula Swim. 

Visiting Mr. and Mrs. 
Teddy Sedgwick over the 
weekend were their son, 
Jerry Sedgwick and Teddy 
Carl and her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Olen Cook all of Claude. 

Max Thacker of Corpus 
Christi visited here recently 
with his mother, Mrs. Lillian 
Thacker and other relatives. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frasier 
Watson spent the weekend in 
Pecos with her sister and 
husband, Mr. and Mrs. Lester 
Morgon. 

Mrs. Lillian Thacker spent 
Saturday through Monday 
with her sister, Mrs. Gladys 
Moss in Lubbock. 

Leeghton Wolfe is visiting 
from Boulder, Colo., with Mr. 
and Mrs. Joey Thacker. 

The Wayside Singers of 
Lubbock were at the Mt. Zion  

Baptist Church in Roaring 
Springs Sunday. They sang 
at the morning and evening 
services. There was a good 
gathering from Estelline, 
Crosbyton, Rails, Matador 
and Lubbock. 

Mr. and Mrs. J. R. Swim, 
Edward and Emily of Abilene 
and Mrs. J. T. Swim of 
Littlefield visited in the home 
of Miss Lula Swim last 
weekend. 

Mrs. L. A. Mullins 
accompanied Mrs. Maude 
Fergerson to Plainview last 
week where Mrs. Fergerson 
had a doctor appointment. 
They also visited Mrs. 
Fergerson's brother, Joe 
Gilmore. 

Jeffery and Natalie Burkes 
of Matador spent the 
weekend with their grandpar-
ents and aunt, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bill Palmer and Linda. Also 
visiting with the Palmer's 
was their son and wife, Mr. 
and Mrs. Buddy Allen of 
Pampa. 

Mrs. Grace Zabielski and 
Mrs. Ora Stonecipher made a 
business trip to Lubbock 
Friday. 

Rev. Mrs. Edna Dillard 
visited last week in Lubbock 
with her son and wife, Mr. and 
Mrs. J. W. Marrett. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jesse 
Smallwood of Plainview 
visited her mother, Mrs. 
Charlie Brooks, Sunday 

Flomot News 
By Earlyne Jameson 
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Services Held 
For Ben Davidson 

Farm Bureau Insurance 

Pat Green, Agent 
Life, Auto, Credit Life 

Home and Ranch Owners, 
Liability Coverage 

Home 347-2450 Office 347-2880 



COW POKES 
	

By Ace Reid 

"Jake, we re both in a sweat ... the bank 
examiner is here and has found I've 

loaned you $30.00 more than the bank 
has on deposit!" 

This Feature Sponsored By 

First State Bank  

Attend Church Sunday 

OPEN 
Maytag Laundry 

In Roaring Springs 
7:30 am. to 9:00 p.m. 
Monday -- Saturday 

L. A. and Odessa Mullins 
We Appreciate Your Business 

Available For 

Income Tax Reports 
Opal Pipkin 

Tax Practitioner 
§ Telephone 347-2747 	Home 347-2316 § 

Donald Paschal & Son 
Plumbing 

We do all kinds of plumbing. 
We pump cesspools, septic tanks 

and dipping vats. 
Paducah, Texas 

492-3650 

YOUR NEAREST 

H&R Block 
Office Is At 106 W. Missouri 

Floydada, Texas 	Call 983--5233 

THE INCOME TAX PEOPLE 

Sell Herefords 

Annual Production Sale 
12:30 P.M. SATURDAY 

MARCH 7, 1981 
SELLing 69 BULLS 

22 BRED AND OPEN HEIFERS 

CALL OR WRITE FOR TOTAL PERFORMANCE CATALOG 

SELL HEREFORDS 
BOOKER, TEXAS 

Route I, Phone 806/658-2253 

Located 11/2  miles north on Highway 23 

P)1 
9 
9 

1 

9 
(9) 
9 

Represrnfotise 
for 

MONUMENTS 
AND 

CURBING 

Funeral Home 
Telephone 347-2626 =Quarters 

KRAFT MARGARINE 

ra 494 arka 

GERMANIA FARM Mutual 
Aid Association. Reasonable 
sound Property Insurance. If 
you want to save, Contact Mrs. 
Orville Lee, Flomot, 806-469-
5370. 

25-ctfn 

GENERAL Construction, 
Building. Remodeling new 
homes, room additions, 
concrete work, septic tanks 
and water lines. 689-2398, 
689-2302, Afton. 

13-ctfn 

CLOSE OUT SALE AT 
Flomot Arta and Crafts 

Everythino in stock 20./0 off. 
Sale Starts February 25. For 

information call 469-5353. 
48-c2t-49 

HELP WANTED:Man with 
small family. Small Ranch in 
Dickens County. Cow-calf 
operation. 	Must be good 
caretakers. Maintenance and 
repair of equipment. Windmills, 
fence and so forth. 	Small 
acreage irrigated alfalfa. Good 
house. Mail qualifications, 
references and desired salary 
to Box 862, Lubbock, Texas 
79408. 
BB 

48-c2t-49 

CLEAN, OIL AND ADJUST 
Sewing Machines. $14.00. 
Laura Webb. 347-2317. 
67 

47-c4t-50 

IF IT'S AMWAY YOU 
NEED, Call 348-2081. 

21-ctfn 

Small Engine 
REPAIR 
WORK 

and 
Lawn Mowers I 

Call Elmer Hipp 
348-3581 
	 F 

CATERPILLAR FOR HIRE: 
Caprock Cats does dozier, 
grubbing and scraper work. 
Tim Washington. Call 469-
5313. 

4-ctfn 

FOR SALE: Stucco House in 
Good Condition and Trailer 
House. 1400 S. Main. Also 
Washing Machine and two 
Dearborn heaters. J. W. 
Pritchett. 

FOUR FAMILY GARAGE 
SALE: Thursday and Friday. 
House South of J C. Cross. 
Green House. 

49-PI t-49 92 

PORCH SALE: Leslie 
Jameson residence. Play pen, 
baby swing, bassinet, boys, 
girls, and adults clothes. 
Glasswares and odds and ends. 
Friday and Saturday 1 a t )0 a.m. 

49-c1t-49 91 

Income Tax 
Service 

Keith Patton 
Tax Practitioner 

WANTED: Custom Plowing 
and Treflaning. Call 347-2250. 

45-p6t-50 

NEW LOCKNEY MEAT CO. 
USDA Inspected. Kill Days, 
Monday through Friday, 
Custom Processing. Whole-
sale and Retail Meat. One half 
and quarters, cut, wrapped, 
frozen and fully guaranteed. 
Located on corner of U.S. 70 
and FM 378 South, 652-3305. 
Sam and Kelly Fortenberry. 

28-ctfn 

FOR SALE: Mae Thompson 
Home. Two bedroom, small 
rent house, storm cellar, car 
port with storage room. 
Contact Polly Webb, 1105 
Borger, Plainview, Phone 
806/296-9478. 

37-ctfn 

FOR SALE: 1977 Yamaha 
650 Motorcycle. Good 
condition. Call 348-3271 or 
347-2373. 

33-ctfn 

Levi's Recreation Area 
BACK TO NATURE 

Camping, picnicing, dune 
buggies, motorcycling, 
motoring, rock hunting, 
arrowheads. Paid Admission. 
347-2201. Levi Wilkinson. 

41-ctfn-p4t 

=I= 
CERTIFIE12'1XE.STGITIPLIS4 FRYERS 

CUT UP FRYERS 

Pan Ready 	B. 75c 
SPLIT FRYER 

Breasts 	
. $129 

FRYER $ 1 19 Thighs 	LB.  
FRYER 

1 19 Drumsticks 	LB 

2DETE
RGENT 

20' OFF LABEL 

Ivory 

Ury 
Liquid 

32 OZ. 

	 $ 149 

BTL. 

SIONNER 

Long 
Spaghetti Nd 

HORMEL CHUNK HAM/TURKEY OR iniginc  

Chicken 
DEL MONTECUT DR SLICED 

Green Beans 216,a1 79` 

ALMOND OR PLAIN 

Hershey Bars BAN 79c 
15. OFF LABEL 

Bounce 999  

35' OFF LABEL 

Oxydol 
Detergent 

TSB 
84 OZ 
BOX 

SHUR FR ESH 
(WARE CARTON ASST FLAVORS 

Ice Cream 
hGAL. 1 39  
CTN. 

111 

SHURFRESH FROZEN 

Orange Juice 
6 OZ. 39` CAN 
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Statement Of Intent 
To Change Rates 

General Telephone Company 
of the Southwest. in accor-
dance with the Rules of the 
Public Utility Commission of 
Texas, hereby gives notice of 
the Company's intent to im-
plement a new schedule of 
rates in Texas effective 
February 27.1981. 

The proposed changes in 
rates will affect all customer 
classes and are designed to 
increase the Company's 
gross annual revenue derived 
from local service by 23%. 

A complete set of revised rate 
schedules has been filed with 
the Public Utility Commission 
at Austin, Texas, and is 
available for public inspec• 
lion in each of the Company's 
Business Offices in the State 
of Texas. A summary of the 
Company's rate filing has 
also been sent to the Mayor's 
Office of each affected 
municipality. 

GEHERAL TELEPHODE 

arr !mu ation Co. 
Box 175, Ph. 806-652-3593 

Lockney, Texas 
79241 

TOM MARR, Owner 
CELLULOSE — WOOD FIBER 

FIRE RESISTANT INSULATION 
FOR ATTIC & WALLS 

FREE INSPECTION E. ESTIMATE 

SPRAY ON FOR 
METAL BUILDINGS, ETC.  

For local information 
Call 

Mrs. Darrell Marshall 
347-2275 

FOR SALE: Good used color 
TV sets. Some with new 
picture tubes and new 
guarantees. Thacker Supply 
Company, Roaring Springs. 

3 ctfn 

4. Mexican Food 
Friday Night 

at 
City Cafe 

Roaring Springs 

r We're proud 
AFFILIATED 
FOODS INC to give you more! 

YOUR DOG NEEDS 
VITAMINS,T00. 

me Imo 
111111 

222 
ASergeantt 

Ine pet carepeor, 

0197S Mdler Morton Company, a subsidiary of 
A H Bohns Co , ,chrnond Virginia 23230 

Public Service 
Announcement 

The Amarillo area Full 
Gospel Churches are, for 
the 12th ygar, sponsoring 
the Top of Texas Youth 
Camp in July of this year at 
Roaring Springs, Texas. 
It's not too early to plan for 
the summer of 1981 and 
several congregations 
have realized this. 

The speakers for this 
year's Top of Texas Youth 
Camp will be Homero 
Rios, an exciting, spirit 
filled, Spanish evangelist 
from the New Hope Bible 
School near Monterrey, 
Old Mexico. Also we have 
Mary Ann Brown, one of 
the nation's most popular 
speakers. 

People from all over the 
United States have 
attended this camp which 
proves every year to be a 
tremendous success in 
meeting the personal 
needs of people from the 
ages of 8 to 25. July 20-24 
will be the week of the this 
special camp meeting. 
The cost will be $40.00 per 
person. 

Any more information 
about this activity filled 
camp can be obtained by 
writing B. G. and Sue 
Sinclair, %Evangelistic 
Center Church, Box 1466, 
Amarillo, Tx., 79105. Any 
response from churches 
or christian groups 
unfamiliar with this camp 
would be greatly appre-
ciated. 

I  CARD OF THU KI  
CARD OF THANKS 

We want to thank the 
hostess for the wedding 
shower and to each one who 
came, and sent gifts. Each one 
will be used and all of you 
thought about often. Thanks 
especially to Mavis Parks for 
the beautiful wedding cake. 

Mr. & Mrs. Glen McFatridge 

Coca Cola 
or Tab 

2-5 OZ 79c 
' 	

3 OZ. 
BARS  JAR 

12BAT` OF F 
H SO AP AROMATIC 

Safeguard Mentholatum 
5159 

SHURFRESH QUALITY 

Meat Franks 'a 99c 
SHURFRESH QUALITY SLICED 	t 19  
Bologna 	12 OZ `, • 

KG.  
HOT, SPICY Er DELICIOUS.000CH'S $ 39) 
Hot Links 	in. I rinizPOzRiteLlrNsK SAUSAGE $ 29 

SHURFRESH DUALITY $ 	39  
Sliced 
Bacon 	PKG. 

ALL 
ger 

GRINDS 
	$229 

co ee. 
Shurfine 
Flour 5LB  BAG 

TEXAS GREEN 

Cabbage 
U.S. NO.1 RUSSET 

Potatoes a% '119 
C L.  1 S 

HOUSE FOR SALE: North 
Main Street in Matador. Phone 
746-6868 or 746-6438. 

37-ctfn 

24 OZ. 89c 
BTL. 

Billy's Grocery STAUBAC 
ROGER 

H 

11:NRE3EESSPECTIFIVEERMIBITZgalZ QUANTITIES 

;41:ZSEEP MANUFACTURER 'S 
 

DEL MONTE
. 

 W/NATURAL JUICE 
C.LK CRL,S.,S,CE0  

ALL PURPOSE 
HUNT'S TOMATO 

Ketchup 

32 OZ. RETURNABLES 

Plus 
Deposit 

DEL MONTE wHoti KERHFL/CR. STYLE gii.9 c  

Gold Corn 	2 CANS 

U.S.D.A. GRADE A 
COUNTRY PRIDE 

CERTIFIED FINEST QUALITY 

Whole 
ors 

O CALIFORNIA NAVEL 

range

WASHINGTON RED DELICIOUS s  
Apples 	ik'sd 99c 

z s 
L B. 

. 
Avocados 	

J4 
CALIFORNIA GREEN SKIN 5 FOR  99, 

u4130,0446sE'vettickg 
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